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PROCEEDINGS OF THE DODGE COUNTY BOARD OF SUPERVISORS

Regular meeting of the Dodge County Board of Supervisors was called to order by Chairman Missel at 9:00 A.M. on Wednesday, March 1, 2017 in the Board Room of the Courthouse, Fremont, Nebraska with the following members present:  Saalfeld, George, Osborn, Strand, Beam, Weddle and Missel.  Absent:  None.  Prior to roll call, Chairman Missel announced the meeting to be an open public meeting and that the open meeting laws were posted for anyone’s review.  

The Board unanimously declared the meeting legally convened.


The Board unanimously approved the agenda as printed and received and placed on file the Annual Report of Faculty Accomplishments of Institute of Agriculture & Natural Resources University of Nebraska- Lincoln (Extension Service), cancellation of G & R Electric Insurance and Certificate of Insurance for G & R Electric Inc., bids for construction of Bridge Replacement Project 608, correspondence from Taylor Farms General Partnership requesting County Road 14 be vacated from County Road S, south to County Road S Blvd., minutes of the February 21, 2017 Planning Commission meeting, 2016 Annual Report of NIRMA (Nebraska Intergovernmental Risk Management Association) and programming changes from Spectrum Communications.


The Board unanimously approved the minutes of the February 15, 2017 meeting as printed.


At 9:05 A.M., Chairman Missel recessed the Board as a Board of Supervisors and convened the Board as a Board of Corrections with all members being present.

Under any items of discussion, both Supervisor Beam and County Attorney Glass received information that the holding center of the jail facility was running quite smoothly.  It was reported County Sheriff Hespen was very happy with those hired to work in the facility.

At 9:07 A.M., Chairman Missel adjourned the Board as a Board of Corrections until Wednesday, March 15, 2017 at 9:05 A.M.

Immediately thereafter, the Board reconvened as a Board of Supervisors.  Chairman Missel dispensed with roll all members being present.


The Board unanimously approved the wage and hour claims as submitted in the amount of $179,764.78.

The Board unanimously approved the financial claims as submitted in the amount of $352,995.22.

The Board unanimously, with Missel abstaining, approved and authorized Vice-Chairman Strand to sign an Interlocal Agreement with the City of Fremont for Collection of Business Improvement District Special Assessment Funds.  Prior to approval, Chairman Missel explained the Business Improvement District takes the place of the previous Downtown Improvement District.  He explained this agreement is for five years and the district will generate about $300,000 in tax revenues for its operating budget during these five years.  Chairman Missel abstained on the motion, because he is the current chairman of the Business Improvement District.

The Board unanimously accepted the recommendation of the Property Committee and approved and authorized the Chairman to sign a contract with Communication Services to replace the phone system at the Dodge County Extension Office at a cost of $$6,916.00.  


The Board unanimously approved a tentative agreement between the Dodge County Sheriff’s Department and Fraternal Order of Police, Lodge #17 (September 1, 2016 – August 31, 2017).   
Motion was made by George, seconded by Saalfeld, but withdrawn, to table action on OPPD (Omaha Public Power District) potential easements covering Dodge County drainage ditch property and fee acquisitions associated with the same.   By consensus, the Board accepted the recommendation of County Attorney Glass and tabled the item until the next meeting to make available documentation prior to action.
Under any business brought by the public or discussion from the public, Denise Richards, a resident along Skyline Drive north of Fremont, commented gravel is needed on their road.  Supervisor Strand remarked she needed to contact Nickerson Township first, because it is a township maintained road.

Committee Report – Chairman Missel announced it was the 100 year anniversary of the building of the third courthouse in 1917, which was rebuilt due to a fire.  He asked for volunteers interested in taking part of a process of possibly rededicating the courthouse.
The Board unanimously received bids for construction of Bridge Replacement Project 608 from Simon Contractors of $279,917.00, JJK Construction of 320,980.30, Norfolk Contracting, Inc. $231,788.10 and Theisen Construction Inc. $253,093.60, and passed a motion accepting the recommendation of the engineering firm of Kirkham Michael and awarding the bid contract to the lowest bidder, Norfolk Contracting, Inc. of Norfolk, Nebraska in the amount of $231,788.10, which included an addendum for painting in the amount of $7,500.  Highway Superintendent Doll remarked the contract covers material and construction of the bridge.  The county crew will do the regrading.

The Board unanimously passed a motion instructing Highway Superintendent Doll to conduct a study on the request of Taylor Farms General Partnership requesting County Road 14 be vacated from County Road S, south to County Road S Blvd. 
A Public Hearing was held to consider the request of Larry Steffensmeier of 1859 Horejsi Drive, Rogers, NE to subdivide a 6.73 acre parcel and obtain a Conditional Use Permit as per Article 13, Section 2. Conditional Uses Section 2.1 located in TL 15 SW ¼, NW ¼ Section 11, Township 17 North, Range 6 East in Cotterell Township, Zoning District A-2, General Ag.  Chairman Missel opened and closed the public hearing with no testimony given, just comments from Zoning Administrator announcing there was no opposition at the Planning Commission meeting.  The Board unanimously passed a motion to accept the recommendation of the Planning Commission and to approve the subdivision and conditional use permit as presented, based on the conditional use conforms to the intent and purpose of the regulations and the use conforms to regulations of the district in which it is located.  Supervisor George commented it would clean up an area needed cleaning.
A second Public Hearing was held to consider the request of Danny Kluthe of 2464 Rd. 17, Dodge, NE to subdivide a 7.71 acre parcel and obtain a Conditional Use Permit as per Article 12, Section 2. Conditional Uses Section 4.2 Exemptions B for an existing dwelling located in SW ¼ NW ¼ Section 6, Township 20 North, Range 5 East in Webster Township, Zoning District A-1, Intensive Ag.  Chairman Missel opened and closed the public hearing with no testimony given, just comments from Zoning Administrator announcing this was an existing farmstead and unanimously approved by the Planning Commission.  The Board unanimously passed a motion to accept the recommendation of the Planning Commission and to approve the subdivision and conditional use permit as presented, based on the conditional use conforms to the intent and purpose of the regulations and comprehensive plan and the use conforms to regulations of the district in which it is located.
Motion was made by Strand and seconded by George to accept the recommendation of the Planning Commission and to adopt the Nebraska Livestock Siting Assessment Matrix as presented.  Prior to roll call on the motion, Chairman Missel allowed those in the audience to speak.  Randy Ruppert, who resides at 2108 County Road “O”, Fremont, Nebraska wants stronger language in the matrix and expressed his concerns for improvements asking for such things as guarantees from the NDEQ (Nebraska Department of Environmental Quality) and enforcement rules.  He said the matrix takes away rights of people to be heard.  Zoning Administrator Andrews explained the matrix is a tool to be used to help determine whether to approve permits and the process is still the same, which consists of notifying adjacent landowners and the public allowing them to express their concerns before final action on a permit as well as signage posted on the property.  Denise Richards also expressed her concerns with the matrix and asked Dodge County to take a stand to make the matrix more stringent with its regulations.  Sue Fase of 1442 County Road 18, remarked she mailed correspondence to County Supervisors to consider and agreed confined animal facilities were a threat to the State of Nebraska.  Kristen Hassebrook, Executive Director of AFAN (Alliance for Agriculture in Nebraska), explained the matrix is a tool of evaluation giving more information to planning and zoning boards, which was not established to replace current zoning.  Supervisor Strand commented the matrix was explained very well at convention and will be reviewed annually as directed by legislature by the Department of Agriculture.  Roll call was then taken on the motion, which passed unanimously, to adopt the Nebraska Livestock Siting Assessment Matrix as presented. 
No action was taken on the Pioneer Lake 1st Replat of Lots 42, 43, 44, 45 and Outlot A of Pioneer Lake. It was placed on the agenda for the County Board to be aware of the replat.  

Bill Pook, Director of Region 5/6 Emergency Management, gave a presentation on the Integrated Public Alert and Warning System (IPAWS).  He commented Region 5/6 Emergency Management has contracted with FEMA to participate in the system free of charge.  The system, provided by AlertSense to the State of Nebraska, will conduct life threatening wireless alerts targeted off cell phone towers to wireless devices physically located in the alert area.  He explained enhanced services are also available for use by counties for alerting authority.  A meeting on the system will be held on March 16th at the Fremont City Council Chamber for local officials.
At 10:30 A.M., the Board recessed as a Board of Supervisors and convened as a Board of Equalization.  Chairman Missel dispensed with roll all members being present.
The Board unanimously approved tax roll correction #4784.

In separate motions, the Board unanimously received a letter from Sandra Shukis in behalf of her mother Peggy J. (Spencer) Thomas of Fremont, NE appealing the denial of her mom’s 2016 Homestead Exemption and passed a motion instructing the County Assessor to submit her 2016 homestead exemption application to the State of Nebraska for consideration of approval for reimbursement, due to this being the first time she filed her application late, and if the state does not reimburse the county for the exemption, her home will be taxed.

At 10:36 A.M., Chairman Missel adjourned the Board as a Board of Equalization until 10:00 A.M. on Wednesday, March 15, 2017.
Immediately thereafter, the Board reconvened as a Board of Supervisors.  Chairman Missel dispensed with roll all members being present.
County Attorney Glass updated the County Board with personnel issues with workloads within his office.  County Attorney Glass was informed he runs his office and if there are budget concerns, he needs to discuss those with the Finance Committee.
At 10:42 A.M., Chairman Missel adjourned the Board as a Board of Supervisors until Wednesday, March 15, 2017 at 9:00 A.M.
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Dodge County Clerk
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